Eden Planning Commission Minutes
October 19, 2015
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on October 19, 2015.  Present were:  Leslie White, Charles Leone, Tracey Morin and Candy Vear.
Leslie opened the meeting at 3:00PM.

Additions or deletions:  Waste Water Permit Review-William & Rose Mace.
Approve minutes of August 17, 2015:  Minutes of the August 17th meeting were reviewed.  Charles made the motion to approve the minutes as written.  Tracey seconded the motion.  Approved with Leslie abstaining from the vote as she was not present at that meeting.
Eden Town Plan update – Municipal Planning Grant application submitted on 9-28-15:  Tracey reported that the grant application had been submitted.  Melinda of LCPC had prepared the application, Tracey reviewed it and submitted it to the State of Vermont for consideration.
Act 250 review:  None at this time.
Waste water permit review:  
1. Ricky Sears:  Letter & permit – construct garage and connect to approved water supply & wastewater disposal system – East Hill Rd.
2. Dale & Emma Ingalls: Letter & permit – replacement of failed wastewater disposal system – Crooks Rd.

3. Wayne & Candace Vear:  Letter & permit – replacement of failed wastewater disposal system – East Hill Rd.

4. Garland & Deborah Ingalls:  Permit – expansion from 2BR to 3BR to include replacement of failed wastewater disposal system – VT RT 100.

5. William & Rose Mace: Permit – construction of 3BR single family residence as second residence at existing 2.9+/-acre lot 1 of Permit EC-5-2640 – Carolyn Lane.
These notices were information only and required no action from EPC. 

LCPC update:  Leslie reported that work continued on the regional plan.  She brought up at the end of meeting the topic of shared animal control services.  Hyde Park is also having a problem.  The Selectboard may want to contact them to discuss solutions.  
VLCT Planning & Zoning Forum:  October 28, 2015 - for anyone wishing to attend.

Any other business:  Information received of a seminar on “Where Does the Water Go?” presented by LCPC was reviewed, but the date had past.
EPC’s next regular meeting will be on Monday, December 21st at 3PM.  

Leslie made the motion to adjourn at 3:14PM.  Charles seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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